Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, December 3, 2024
The Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Joseph Thompson and Tim Furlong.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilman David Wessels, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Vice-President David Fortson called the Public Safety Committee meeting to order at 4:30 PM.
Vice-President David Fortson recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Jennifer Clark thanked the Chief for hiring a female police officer and said she would like to see this in the other departments.
Vice-President David Fortson called on the Code Enforcement Officer’s report.
James Morris then went over his report with the committee.
President James Bair asked for an update on the hospital property that is to be torn down.
James Morris said they are waiting on Harrisburg to get back with them.
President James Bair asked for an update on Amtrack.
James Morris said they are pouring the concrete pad.
James Morris said that when a train is coming, they must tear down and move away from the tracks.
Vice-President David Fortson called on the Chief of Police report.
Charles Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Vice-President David Fortson called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said that the solar streetlights have been up for 5-years, and the contract is up.  
Chris Stevens said that ClearBlue Technologies had sent him a contract for Option 1 of $3,396.60 per year, which they monitor only.  Option 2 is for $4103.12 per year, and this covers everything.  Chris said that if something is bad, they will ship to us free of charge and we will install it.
Chris Stevens said that we must commit to a 3-year contract.
The Public Safety Committee recommends a motion to sign the contract with ClearBlue Technologies for option 2 for $4,103.12 per year for a 3-year contract.
Vice-President David Fortson called on the fire companies report.
Tim Furlong then gave his report on the number of calls, expenses, events held and upcoming events.
Vice-President David Fortson called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Vice-President David Fortson called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S King
Borough Secretary
Page 2 of 2

